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Review of Local Planning Validation Requirements
Appendix 1: Revised Local Planning Validation Requirements recommended for adoption

Brief Summary of Report

1. The Committee adopted Local Planning Validation Requirements (Local Validation List) in January 2008 (Agenda Item 10, 24 January 2008, Development Control Committee).
2. The Government is seeking to streamline the planning application process and has introduced new legislation through the Growth & Infrastructure Act 2013 and Regulation to ensure that local validation lists are 

a) regularly reviewed;
b) proportionate to the scale and nature of the development being proposed; and 
c) relate only to matters that are likely to be material to the determination of the application.
3. The County’s list has been reviewed and consultation on a revised list was carried out between 06 May and 24 June. Consultees included all district/Borough planning authorities in Suffolk, all Minerals & Waste planning authorities within the East of England, statutory consultees and selected non-statutory consultees, mineral and waste operators and trade associations, and planning agents involved in County matter planning applications.
4. Notwithstanding the extensive consultation, no responses were received. This is disappointing but perhaps reflects the fact that the original list is considered fit for purpose and that the amendments made have simplified the list whilst still ensuring that appropriate levels of information are submitted to support applications.
Action Recommended
	5. That Committee adopts the Local Planning Validation Requirements set out in the Appendix to this report and that such requirements take effect for applications received by the County Council on or after 17 July 2013.


Reason for Recommendation

6. The Government expects planning authorities to keep their Local Validation Lists under review. Regulations now mean that for applications received after 31 July 2013 such lists may only be taken into consideration if they have been reviewed in the last two years. The County Council’s list was adopted in January 2008 and therefore needs to be updated. 

7. Following extensive consultation, a revised list has been prepared for adoption, which responds to Government advice that such lists should be proportionate and easy to understand whilst at the same time ensuring that applications are supported by sufficient environmental information to allow the planning authority to make a proper planning decision.
Alternative Options

8. To make further amendments to the Draft Local Planning Validation Requirements.
Main Body of Report

9. In 2008, the Government introduced National Planning Validation Requirements for planning applications. These defined those matters which had to accompany a planning application and without which such application would be invalid. They include the correct planning fee, appropriate scaled site plans, Design & Access Statements where required and relevant ownership certificates.

10. The Government also made provision for Local Planning Authorities to produce and adopt Local Planning Validation Requirements (Local Validation Lists). Once adopted these lists would have the same status as the National Planning Validation Requirements and failure to provide the required information would lead to the application being deemed invalid.

11. Suffolk County Council adopted its Local Validation List in January 2008 (with implementation from 06 April 2008). This was subject to extensive consultation and amended in the light of consultation responses. (Agenda Item 10, 24 January 2008, Development Control Committee). The current list can be viewed on the Council’s website at:
http://www.suffolk.gov.uk/environment-and-transport/planning-and-buildings/planning-applications/
12. The adopted validation list has worked well. Few issues have arisen with its use and it is considered that applicants understand what is required of them and provide the necessary information. 
13. However, Government is concerned that in some cases planning authorities are requiring too much information and are using their validation lists to invalidate a disproportionate amount of applications.

14. As part of its efforts to streamline the planning application process, the Government has amended the Town & Country Planning Act (through the Growth & Infrastructure Act, 2013). The Act imposes limits on a planning authority’s powers to request information and states that such requests:
a) “must be reasonable having regard, in particular, to the nature and scale of the proposed development; and 
b) “may require particulars of, or evidence about, a matter only if it is reasonable to think that the matter will be a material consideration in the determination of the application.”

15. At the same time, the Town & Country Planning (Development Management Procedure) Order 2010 (DMPO) has been amended to:

a) Require regular review of local validation lists (not less than every two years); and
b) To indicate that for any planning application received after 31 July 2013 the local validation list may only be taken into account if it has been reviewed within the last two years.

16. Consultation on a revised Local Validation List took place between 06 May and 24 June 2013. The Consultation draft was prepared in the light of the Growth & Infrastructure Act and changes to the DMPO.

17. The main change to the adopted local validation list is as follows:
a) The existing list contains a significant amount of guidance especially on how to carry out a variety of particular assessments. This has been significantly reduced for the following reasons:

i) It is not considered necessary to provide this guidance as much of it is available elsewhere;
ii) Removing the guidance makes the document shorter, simpler and easier to understand; and

iii) Government is reviewing national planning guidance which will be a more appropriate source of guidance than that produced by an individual planning authority.

18. The revised Local Planning Validation Requirements document appended to this report is considered to meet the requirements of the Growth & infrastructure Act and represents a reasonable balance between ensuring that the planning requirements are proportionate whilst at the same time ensuring that sufficient information is supplied to allow the Council to make a proper planning decision.
	Sources of Further Information

No other documents have been relied on to a material extent in preparing this report.
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